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City Recorder’s Office 

Department  

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Notice is Hereby Given that Tooele City Council will meet in a Work Meeting on Wednesday, July 1, 2020, at 

the hour of 5:30 p.m.  The meeting will be held at the Tooele City Hall Council Chambers, located at 90 North 

Main Street, Tooele, Utah. 

 

Tooele City has implemented Governor Herbert’s low risk (yellow) phase guidelines regarding public 

gatherings.  We strongly encourage you to join the City Council meeting electronically by logging on to the 

Tooele City Facebook page, at   https://www.facebook.com/tooelecity.  If you would like to submit a comment 

for the public comment period or for a public hearing item please email cmpubliccomment@tooelecity.org 

anytime up until the start of the meeting.   Emails will only be read at the designated points in the meeting. 

However, if you choose to attend we ask that you maintain social distancing and encourage you to wear a face 

covering.  In compliance with public health guidelines Tooele City can accommodate limited capacity at City 

Hall. Due to limited space and social distancing requirements, we ask that you limit the number of people that 

attend with you. 

1. Open City Council Meeting 

 

2. Roll Call  

 

3. Mayor’s Report 

 

4. City Council Members’ Report 

 

5. Discussion:   

 

- Attainable Housing 

 

- Dyno Nobel Proposed Agreement/Contact  

 

- Luke’s  PUE Vacation Request for 1237 E 270 S 

 

- Emergency Declaration Extension  

 

- Sidewalks 

 Presented by Council Member Ed Hansen  

 

6. Closed Meeting 

- Litigation & Property Acquisition  

 

7.   Adjourn  

__________________________ 

Michelle Y. Pitt 

Tooele City Recorder 

Pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, Individuals Needing Special Accommodations Should Notify 

Michelle Y. Pitt, Tooele City Recorder, at 435-843-2113 or michellep@tooelecity.org, Prior to the Meeting. 

http://www.tooelecity.org/
https://www.facebook.com/tooelecity
mailto:cmpubliccomment@tooelecity.org
mailto:michellep@tooelecity.org
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Community Development Department 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Tooele City Council  

Debbie Winn, Mayor 

Cc: Michelle Pitt, City Recorder 
Roger Baker, City Attorney 

From: Jim Bolser, AICP, Director 

Date: June 26, 2020 

Re: Lukes Garage Easement Vacation Request 
 
Subject: 
 
Lot 2 of the Loma Vista Subdivision is owned by Mr. Doug Lukes.  Mr. Lukes is applying for a permit to 
construct a detached accessory structure on his property at 1237 East 270 South in the R1-12 zoning district.  
In preparation and planning for the positioning of the building in the rear yard of the home, Mr. Lukes desires 
to locate the building within 6’ of the side property line on the east side of the lot.  This property line has a 
public utility easement (PUE) running along it that is 6’ in width.  Mr. Lukes desires to have that easements 
vacated to allow the placement of the accessory structure closer to that property line.  This vacation would not 
affect the 15’ drainage easement that runs along the rear property line.  Mr. Lukes has sought out all public 
utilities, including the City’s Public Works Department, and received written responses from each regarding his 
request to vacate the PUEs.  In order for a PUE to be vacated it would take a formal action of the City Council 
to do so.  The intent of this discussion request is to present the documentation to the Council for your 
consideration as to whether or not the Council has an interest in vacating these easements.  Should the 
Council desire to move forward with a formal action to vacate, the item will be brought back to the Council 
during a future business meeting with the proper mechanism to do so.  Attached to this memo is the following 
documentation for reference: 
 

1. Loma Vista Subdivision plat recorded August 1, 2007 
2. A close up screen capture of Lot 2 of the Loma Vista Subdivision with highlighted easement at 

issue 
3. Mapping of the subject property 
4. Utility provider correspondence 

 
As always, should you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at any time. 
 
 

http://www.tooelecity.org/




 



Lukes PU&DE Vacation 
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Jim Bolser

From: Doug Lukes <lukesdoug@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 2:19 PM
To: Jim Bolser
Subject: Fw: Accessory Shed Letter of Support Request

Hi Mr. Bolser, 
 
Here is a follow up e-mail from Steve Evans Public Works Director stating that Tooele City Public Works has no issue with 
vacating the 6' PUE on the East side of my property 1237 E 270 S Tooele Ut. 84074. 
 
Thank you for your help in this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Doug Lukes 
1237 E 270 S Tooele Ut. 84074 
801-797-4381  
 
----- Forwarded Message ----- 
From: Steve Evans <stevee@tooelecity.org> 
To: Doug Lukes <lukesdoug@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Andrew Aagard <andrewa@tooelecity.org> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020, 02:02:22 PM MDT 
Subject: RE: Accessory Shed Letter of Support Request 
 

Mr. Lukes, 

  

Tooele City Public Works has no issue with vacating the 6’ PUE on the EAST side of the property.   

  

Thanks, 

  

  

Steve E 

Public Works Director 

(435) 843-2130, Option #1 



2

 

  

From: Doug Lukes <lukesdoug@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, June 16, 2020 1:43 PM 
To: Steve Evans <SteveE@TooeleCity.org> 
Subject: Accessory Shed Letter of Support Request 

  

Doug & Jill Lukes 

1237 E 270 S 

Tooele City, Utah 84074 

June 16, 2020 

Steve Evans 

Public Works Director  

90 North Main Street 
Tooele, UT 84074 

Dear Mr. Evans 

  

Thank you again for the information that you provided on the 15 foot drainage. We will not encroach the 15 foot easement 
for drainage. We will need a letter of support from your department before Jim Bolser can prepare the documents to 
present to the Tooele City Council.   

We would like to construct a accessory  shed on our property. We are requesting the vacation of the 6 foot easement on 
the East side of my property to place a utility shed 2 feet off our property line. I have attached the plat map, location of 
proposed shed and other supporting documents. 

Chris Lindquist of A-Shed has applied for a building permit to construct a detached accessory shed on our property. In 
preparation and planning for the positioning of the building in Northeast corner of our property. This property line has a 
public utility easement (PUE). There is a 6 foot utilities easement on the East side and a 15 foot drainage easement on 
the North side of our property. We are requesting to place the utility shed 2 feet off the East property line and we “will 
not” encroach on the 15’ Drainage easement. Chris Lindquist of A-Shed has contacted the public utilities to request the 



3

vacation and has received letters of release of the easements from Questar Gas (Dominion Energy), Rocky Mountain 
Power, Comcast and CenturyLink (all letters are attached). 

Please let me know if you need additional information. 

I want to thank you for your time and consideration in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

  

Doug & Jill Lukes 

  

Contact info: phone 801-797-4381 email lukesdoug@yahoo.com 
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